
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

STREETS & ALLEY COMMITTEE
February 18, 2013
Meeting called to order:
7:17 P.M.

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman
Donald Cuttill, Member

Vicky Moxley, Member

Hugh Rhodes, Member
Also Present:
Larry Rice, Trustee

Tom Christopher, Trustee
John O’Connell, Attorney
Mr. Struve opens the meeting with a discussion regarding payment of $8,500 for quiet zone project.  
Mr. O’Connell state the $8,500 is for a Count Charger which measures the traffic on Santa Fe Drive.  This was brought to Mr. O’Connell’s attention by the president of OPW, which is located right next to the area.  It has taken the past two years to research the procedure on the process of constructing a quiet zone.  

It was just recent that Mr. O’Connell was aware that residences of Weeping Willow are also affected by the whistle blowing.  

The Burlington Northern Railroad company has said to the Village is not equipped to have a quiet zone, which requires a device a half a mile down the tracks, which in fact we do have it.  We are in a place where we can proceed with the application with the Federal Railroad Agency in order to stop the trains of blowing the whistle through town.  
Mrs. Moxely questioned if the counter will be placed between OPW and Santa Fe Drive.  Mr. O’Connell could not say where the Railroad Company will place such device, as they would determine the correct area to place it.  Mrs. Moxely also questioned where the quiet zone would be.  She mentioned the whistle blowing can be heard behind Parkview Mobile Homes, which is where the switching station is located.  If the quiet zone is going to be located on Santa Fe Drive, the whistle blowing will still be heard on the East side of town.  The whistle blowing is in the middle of the evening where they would blow the whistle 10-15 times, that’s what the nuisance is.  

Mr. Struve stated that the closing the grate crossing on 67th street would stop the whistle blowing, when in fact it is still the same.   The main line track is no longer whistle blowing, it is the grate crossing near the bus company.  It is the side track that is the problem.
Mr. O’Connell if there was a grate crossing near the bus company to avoid the nuisance.  Mr. Struve mentioned it would be very costly for the railroad company to do.  It was mentioned to make the whole area a quiet zone during the evening hours.  Mr. Rhodes also mentioned the trains are moving extremely slowly and blowing their horns so many times.  Mr. Struve would like to see the entire area, including the rail yard a quiet zone.

Mr. O’Connell said the count charger will apply to both areas discussed.  

Mrs. Moxely made the motion to pay the $8,500 for the quiet zone project.  Second by Mr. Rhodes.  Voting Aye:  Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes.  Voting Nay:  None.

Adjourned:    7:29  P.M.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk


